
   Your Church 
September 2016 

Volume 34 Issue 8 

Contact  

Information:  

108 Washington St.  

Monroe, MI 48161 

Phone: 734.242.1545 

Fax: 734-243-6120 
 

www.monroefirst.org 
 

Office Hours:    

Monday-Thursday 

9:00am - 3:00pm 

Friday 

9:00am - 1:00pm 

 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 
September makes us think of the start of a new year:  children, 

youth, and college students are back to school.  And we at church 

are back to our regular program schedule with Sunday worship at 

11 a.m., adult education at 9:30 a.m., Bible study on Thursdays, 

and committee meetings each month. 

 
But this September is more than just the beginning of a new  

program year; it is also the one-year anniversary of several church 

staff members, such as our administrative assistant Kelly  

Vergowven, our CE Director Diane Adams, and me. (Our Music 

Director Susan Barker just completed half a year.)  To be sure, it 

was an eventful year but also a very good year, a fruitful year, a 

time of much laughter and good cheer and hard work in service to 

this church, to our Lord, and to you, God's people.   

 
Since we have a good-size staff, it can get confusing, so I wanted 

to talk briefly about our staff structure.  Here at church, we have 

support staff, which is Kelly, Lori Ellison, the nursery staff and 

the custodians, Lori L. and Gary.  And we have program staff, 

which is Diane, Susan, and me.  While the support staff supports 

the day-to-day business of the church, the program staff works 

closely with program committees of session and serves as their 

staff resource person.  In effect, this means that each of our pro-

gram staff is working with specific session committees.  Diane is 

the resource person to Congregational Life, Susan is the resource 

person to Worship, and I am the resource person--yes, you 

guessed it, to all six session committees and to the board of  

deacons. 

 

 
   

 

A Message From Pastor Annemarie: 

...the fruit of the Spirit is 

love, joy, peace, patience, 

kindness, generosity, faithful-

ness, gentleness, and self-

control. There is no law 

against such things. 

Galatians 5:22 



 

And what does a staff resource person do?  Yes, duh, be a re-

source to the specific committees.  On a few occasions this means 

suggesting to the committee new ways of doing things—and I'm 

emphasizing here “suggesting,” but most times it simply means 

providing the committee with the resources, the outline, the time-

line, the background info, the materials, and the “software” need-

ed for you, the committee and church members to carry out the 

programs.  In other words, our church programs, whether they be 

in mission, education, or worship cannot happen unless they hap-

pen with you and through you, unless you are willing to root for 

them and carry them from the ground up. 

 
This fall, the ministry programs that will kick up are breath-

taking: Our Wee Believers curriculum has been revamped and 

volunteers are scheduled to being trained;  the all-day Bed Race is 

right around the corner; a musical talent show is in the works, as 

well as an Advent concert series; more outings to museums and 

zoo are on the horizon; and speakers to help us with estate and fi-

nancial planning. 

 
All this and more we do—not in an effort to look busy, but so we 

can serve the Lord and His people in the particular areas we may 

feel especially called to.  And what are these areas?  For that, 

you'll have to come to Rally Day on Sunday, Sept. 11 at 9:30 

a.m.  Representatives from all program committees will be wait-

ing with sign-up sheets to show you some (new) ways in which to 

volunteer and put to use your good gifts. 

 
So, together now let's take a deep breath of Holy Spirit and expect 

the gentle gales of God's loving presence to power us forward into 

a fresh beginning for His sake and to His glory. 

 
With Christ's love and joy, 

 
Annemarie S. Kidder 
Pastor 

A Message From Pastor Annemarie: 

Owe no one anything, except 

to love one another; for the 

one who loves another has 

fulfilled the law.  

Romans 13:8 
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“God speaks  through a 
variety of means. In the 
present God primarily 
speaks by the Holy Spirit, 
through the Bible, prayer, 
circumstances, and the 
church.” Henry Blackaby 
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 A Note From our CE Director: Diane Adams 

Dear Friends, 

Each week we spend time in worship with our gracious and loving God.  Worship begins 

with God reaching out to each of us, the ones whom he made.  God envelops our lives 

with love, blessing and prayer.  We, in turn, give thanks.  “O give thanks to the Lord, for 

he is good, for his steadfast love endures forever” (Psalm 136.1). 

Time in worship speaks to my soul for worship involves an immediate and personal re-

sponse to God.  I often remember in worship how God has acted in my past and is active 

in my present.  I am in awe of what awaits me in the future.  My life does not work with-

out the Lord in it.   

Think of how we hear God’s voice in the silence, music, scripture, preaching, liturgy, and 

testimonies of other believers in Jesus.  We repeatedly hear what we believe and hopeful-

ly are moved by the awesome wonder of who we are in Christ.  In worship we experience 

the presence of Jesus Christ and hear his life-giving word to each of us in our personal 

situations and lives.  

As we approach Rally Day, Sunday, September 11, 2016, please make a commitment to 

attend worship each Sunday and become involved in one of our many ways to study and 

experience fellowship.  We are open to forming covenants with those who may need a dif-

ferent approach.   

    Peace, Diane 

Adult Christian Education 
 Begins Sunday, September 18th  

 9:30 – 10:30            Cairl Room 

MAYBE YOU ARE PRAYING AND YOU DON’T EVEN KNOW IT! 

Join Diane Adams for a practical guide to prayer and spirituality. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Meeting the Mystery:  Seeing Jesus Through the Eyes of the People He Met, by 

Steven James 
  Join Brenda Wilkison for a Thursday morning bible study. 

  10:00 – 11:00                  Meet in the LIBRARY. 

               *Begins September 15 

   * Study will meet on Thursdays 

               * No study September 22 due to Public Luncheon 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Chair Yoga Classes with Chantelle 
      September 14 

      September 28 

      9:30 – 10:30 a.m.            

      $5.00 PER PERSON 

NO EXPERIENCE IS NECESSARY!  PLEASE JOIN US! 
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A Note From Congregational Life Committee 

 

Congregational Life – Rally Day 

We will begin the new fall schedule on Sunday, September 11th, at 9:30 
with a breakfast of pancakes, scrambled eggs, sausage and fruit. Any 
men, who are willing to cook, please contact Judy Chesman.  Starting at 
10:00, we will present opportunities for members to become involved in 
our church life. 

We had several Fellowship Activities this summer: Greenfield Village, 
“Shout” at St. Mary’s Park, Mudhens, and the Toledo Art Museum. 8 to 
10 people participated in each event and we all had a good time togeth-
er. We will plan more Wednesday Fellowship opportunities throughout 
the year. 

Youth Sunday was followed with Sloppy Joes and ice cream sundaes – 80 
people attended. 

Shannon Costello started her Mothers’ Morning group in August. They 
meet every other Tuesday at 10 a.m. Babysitting is provided. This is a 
great opportunity for moms to have some “me” time and make new 
friends while studying about women in the Bible. 

Eleven wonderful and enthusiastic children participated in Susan Bark-
er’s Summer Music Camp. They presented a program for their parents 
and participated in Sunday Worship as well. 

Judy Chesman  
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A Note From Congregational Life Committee 

Mothers’ Morning 

This is not just a bible study. This is an experience that exemplifies how God works in your 

life by examining how different people in the bible respond to different challenges. This is a 

group of young women based not only on love and respect for one another, but also most im-

portantly for The Good Lord. This is an hour filled with personal triumphs, unwavering 

support, wonderful ideas, and open communication all bound together by His magnificent 

presence and love. The vague terms of "Bible study" hardly do it justice. If you are a young 

mom or a young woman or even know of any that would like to join us, we gather in the 

church's library at 10 am every other Tuesday. Our next few meetings will be as follows: 

August 30th, 

September 13th, and 

September 27th. 

Childcare will be provided. If there are any questions, I can be 

contacted via email at shannonecostello@gmail.com   

Sunday Morning Fellowship 

As a community of faith, we come together in the Sanctuary each Sunday to worship God, to strengthen 

our walk with Him and to help set direction for our lives.  We then have the opportunity to walk across 

the hall to the Boyd Chapel for refreshments and conversation.  It's a great chance to support one anoth-

er, to meet and get to know visitors and new members, as well as, a time to catch up on the activities of 

friends during the past week. 

We regularly have coffee available, but we need volunteers to provide a light snack (think of that as 

something that fits on a napkin) and something cold to drink.  There are no special qualifications or 

weekly commitments required so feel free to sign-up on the calendar in the little kitchen.  The Congre-

gational Life Committee will keep the calendar updated with after-worship activities that will replace the 

Fellowship time.  If you have questions, contact Brenda Wilkison or Judy Chesman.  Please help us with 

this and sign up to bring snacks on a Sunday that is convenient for you. 

We also want to acknowledge and thank those that have brought food this summer, many being mem-

bers of the Martha-Mary Circle.  

mailto:shannonecostello@gmail.com
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A Word from the Music Director: 

 
 

What's Up on the Downbeat 
 
 

 

As we approach a new season this September, new music and new ideas await us up on the 
second floor of the church. First of all, our Sanctuary Choir resumes rehearsals on September 7 
at 7:00 pm. Our choir has grown over the spring season, and we can't wait to gather together 
again to start preparing for worship and special concerts. Please consider joining us! Perhaps 
you haven't sung in a while because of child care issues; we can provide child care for you - just 
contact me and I'll make arrangements. Or you're new to the church; you will be warmly wel-
comed by our friendly members. Please email me (sbarker@monroefirst.org) and I will give you 
more details. 
  
Secondly, our handbell choir, Gloria Ringers, will start rehearsals on September 14 at 6:30 pm. If 
you've ever been interested in ringing bells, now is the time to take the plunge! Again, please 
email me. 
 
Our fall Cabaret will be held on Saturday evening, October 22, at 7:30 pm in Fellowship Hall. 
This will be a fun evening of a multitude of acts and desserts; singing, instrumentalists, comedy, 
you name it! Lots of atmosphere (hopefully, you won't recognize our fellowship hall as it trans-
formed into a Parisian Cabaret!) 
We need: 
   1. Some talent - please contact me if you'd like to perform. 
   2. A dessert co-ordinator. 
   3. Decorations co-ordinator. 
 
We hope you will enjoy this fun all-church evening of music, food, and fun! 

Staff 
Rev. Dr. Annemarie Kidder, Pastor 
akidder@monroefirst.org 

Diane Adams, Christian Education Director 
dadams@monroefirst.org 

Susan Barker, Interim Director of Music Ministry 

sbarker@monroefirst.org 

Lori Ellison, Financial Secretary 
lellison@monroefirst.org 

Kelly Vergowven, Administrative Assistant 
info@monroefirst.org 

Gary Bogedain, Sexton 

Sue Bondie, Childcare 

Amy Morgan, Childcare 

mailto:sbarker@monroefirst.org


Finance News  

PAGE 7 

 
Wills Emphasis Sunday and Seminar--October 9 after worship from 12-1 
p.m. Members will have the opportunity to learn about simple steps of estate 
planning and putting together a will. Prominent lawyer Jack Ready, attorney at 
law, will offer information and tips on estate planning. Sample forms will be  
available, along with simple steps on how to include the church in your will. Also  
available for questions about investing and estate planning will be Donald  
Steve of Raymond James Financial Services. 

 
Please reserve this date and plan on staying after church. 
There will be no adult education at 9:30 a.m. that day since the  
seminar will be offered. 

   Financial Notes as of June 2016 

    2016                        2015 

  Income:          $    9,998              $ 16,854 

  Expenses:       $  21,174   $ 18,646 

  Difference:     $ -11,176              $   -1792  

 

   Financial Notes as of July 2016 

     2016                        2015 

  Income:          $  15,443              $ 22,791 

  Expenses:       $  23,289   $ 24,755 

  Difference:     $   -7,846              $   -1963 



From the Property Committee:  
 
The Fellowship Hall kitchen stairway project is scheduled to begin shortly after Labor Day this month. 
 
George Kostoff : Committee Chairman 

Church News  
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Saturday Night Socialites will meet September 16th @ 5:30. All 

widows, widowers and other singles are welcome. Meal @ 6, followed by 

cards & games and then desserts.  

A Heartfelt Thank You! 

I will never be able to express with words how much the people in this church 
have not only meant to my sisters and I, but also our mom and dad. There 
have been several various challenges that we've faced over the last several 
years and every single time one of them has arisen, many people have been 
there for us, helping and loving us in any way possible. To say that we are 
eternally grateful is not enough. Our mom's passing on Mother's Day was 
completely unexpected this year. All of the love and support my sisters and I 
had received from our church family helped us gather some of the pieces of 
our broken hearts. We are still managing to gather them, but there is no doubt 
in my mind that any of us would be doing as well as 
we are without the support of you. You are perfect 
examples of God's love.  
Thank you so, so very much! 
 
Love, 
Shannon Costello, Carly Blevins,  
Sarah Naki, Amy Naki, Beth Naki and families 

Martha Mary Circle 

Martha Mary Circle resumes activities on Monday, September 12th with the 
monthly meeting. All ladies of the church are invited to join us as we work to 
help around our church and also help around the world through Presbyterian 
Women International. We have a couple of new projects to talk about as well 
as our fall field trip and our September 22nd Soup & Salad luncheon.  
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Mark your calendars! 
 

The 7th Annual Bed Race is  

Sunday, September 25, 2016  

 

Since its beginning in 2001, the “Now I Lay Me Down” bed ministry of 

FPC has provided more than 2,500 beds to children in need in Monroe 

County. 

 

In October of 2008 a “Bed Race to Aid Children” fundraiser was started. 

Teams of five race decorated beds through downtown Monroe in an effort 

to have the fastest time while raising funds to support the Now I Lay Me 

Down bed ministry.  

 

The race starts at 1 p.m. on September 25, 2016 in Loranger 

Square in front of FPC. 

 

Come and help support this important ministry!  
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September 2016 
Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

  
 
 
 
 

  1 
 
 
 
 
 

2 
9-TOPS 
 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

3 
 
10-Baby Shower 

4 COMMUNION 
 
 
10-Worship 
11:15-Fellowship 
 
 

5 OFFICE CLOSED 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg.  

6 
 
11-Staff Meeting 
 
 
 
5:30-Bed Board Mtg 
7-Al-Anon 

7 
 
 
12-Kiwanis 
1-Sparklers 
 
 
7-Choir 

8 
 
 
 
6-Personnel/Policy 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

9 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

10 
8:30-Menôs 
Breakfast 
 
10:30-Baby 
Shower 

11  
9:30-Rally Day 
Breakfast 
10:30-Choir 
11-Worship 
12:15-Fellowship 
 
2-Baby Shower 
 

12  
 
 
1-Martha Mary  
Circle 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

13 
10-Mothersô Morning 
11-Staff Meeting 
12-Kiwanis Board 
 
6-CL 
6:30-Finance 
7-Mission/Outreach 
7-Al-Anon 

14 
9:30-Chair Yoga  
 
12-Kiwanis 
 
5:30-Worship Mtg 
6:30-Building/
Property 
6:30-Bells 
7:30-Choir 

15 
 
10-Bible Study 
 
 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 
 

16 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

17 
 
10-Choir Retreat 
 
3-Transitions for 
Women 
 
5:30-Socialites 

18  
 
9-Deacon Mtg. 
9:30-Adult Class 
10:30-Choir 
11-Worship 
12:15-Fellowship 
 

19  
 
 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

20 
  
11-Staff Meeting 
 
 
 
 
7-Session 
7-Al-Anon 

21 
 
 
12-Kiwanis 
 
 
 
6:30-Bells 
7:30-Choir 

22 
 
11-Public  
Luncheon 
 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

23 
Newsletter 
Deadline 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

24 
 
 
 
 
2-Family  
Reunion 

25 BED RACE 
 
11-Worship 
 
1-Bed Race 

26  
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

27 
 
10-Mothersô Morning 
11-Staff Meeting 
 
7-Session 
7-Al-Anon 

28 
9:30-Chair Yoga 
 
12-Kiwanis 
 
6:30-Bells 
7:30-Choir 

29 
 
10-Bible Study 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

30 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

 

DATE LITURGIST USHERS 

9/4 Jim Crammond Carol Rabun, Kim Hooper, Gary & Jo-Ann Follbaum 

9/11 Kay Gawle Cory & Kathy Fogle, Rusty & Cathy Shorter 

9/18 Kathy Lee Bill Barnes, Mark Eby, Jim Crammond, Helyn Schroeder 

9/25 Janet Spence Jim & Sue Heisler, Randy Stiffler, George Kostoff 



Leadership of First Presbyterian Church of Monroe  
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   Class of 2016 Class of 2017 Class of 2018 

Alan Schroeder 

Glee Taylor 

Brenda Wilkison 

Cory Fogle 

Charlotte Frary 

Kathryn Lee 

Jim Crammond 

Alice Kostoff 

Joshua McMann 

Marilyn Marshall 

Building & Property Committee: George Kostoff, Chair; Cory Fogle, Glee Taylor, Sue Bondie, 

Anne Todd, Karen Winchell 

Congregational Life Committee: Judy Chesman, Chair; Dallas Dieckmann, Chair; Diane Ad-

ams, Donna Dieckmann, Gail Faulk, Kittie Faulk, Elinor Upjohn, Dana Young 

Finance Committee: Charlotte Frary, Chair; Alan Schroeder, Chair; Sue Bondie, John 

Chesman, Bob Dushane, Kathy Fogle. Jim Orwin, Karen Winchell 

Mission & Outreach Committee: Ann Lux, Chair; Kathryn Lee, Chair; Joshua McMann, 

Cathy Shorter, Rusty Shorter, Frank Sobieralski, Karen Sobieralski 

Personnel & Policy Committee: Jim Crammond, Chair; Cheryl Eder, Chair; Liz Cunningham, 

Jenny Larkins, Jim Orwin, Charlotte Frary, Dan Batista 

Worship Committee: Alice Kostoff, Chair; Marilyn Marshall, Chair; Susan Barker, Winnie 

Findley, Helyn Schroeder, Anne Todd 

Class of 2017 

Sherry Hawkins David Wiley 

Ann Orwin  Robin Wiley 

Ed Stehulak 

Sue Flaherty 

Jim Heisler 

Sue Heisler 

Class of 2018 

Dallas Dieckmann Ann Lux 

Donna Dieckmann Cheryl Eder 

Samantha Adams Judy Chesman 

Jennifer Larkins Helyn Schroeder 

Elinor Upjohn  Danny Spence 

Kittie Faulk 

Board of Deacons 

Ann Orwin, Moderator 


